Summary of St Fillan’s Parent Council 2024 – 2025 School year activity 
St Fillan’s Parent Council have met 7 times including Tuesday 27th May AGM with the School Leadership Team and School rep and discussed various matters affecting the School and worked together to resolve these, such as:-
· Ongoing parking and traffic during pick up and drop off - Police Scotland were invited to come along and stop traffic from travelling down Cromarty Avenue as per traffic restrictions and did attend on several occasions to stop people from driving down the street. This is an ongoing matter.

· Discussions over supply of brown school uniform – Decision made to continue with current school uniform and information on suppliers has been supplied to parents via school newsletter and on the Parent Council Webpage. This will be reviewed as required.

· Ongoing discussions over reduction in parent/carer volunteers to join either Parent Council or PTA as well as attend PTA events - and as such two events have had to be cancelled – spring fair due to lack of volunteers to help organise and a lack of tickets sold for Race night by school community.  – discussions will continue with PC and PTA to consider if a merger of both groups should be considered going forward. In year - our Chair of Parent Council attended the recent P1 inductions to promote the PC and encourage new parents to the school to sign up in August.  Leaflets have also been produced and distributed at various school events to encourage parents/carers to join too and requests placed in school newsletter regularly.

· Several grants have been applied for outdoor equipment for the playground or after school clubs and towards the school reading books targets in year – as of yet we have been unsuccessful for 2024/25. This is ongoing.

· The Parent Council provided a cheque of £150 towards the purchase of P6 City of Dance costumes to the School.

· The Parent Council formally thanked Father Peter for his service as School Chaplain and provided a card and voucher on behalf of past and present parents/carers of the School.

· In August 2025 – the school had their 50th anniversary with a Gala dinner held at the Hilton doubletree Hotel and guest musician Fran Healy attended and played. The Parent Council were heavily involved in the organising of this prestigious event alongside the school leadership team and the Parent Council Bank account was used to collect ticket fees and pay various suppliers. 

· The Parent Council have agreed to set aside a contribution of £1000 of PC funds for the School reading scheme – awaiting school to advise when to make payment.

The Parent Council would like to express our thanks to all nursery, teaching, clerical, support, catering and janitorial staff throughout the year and we recognise the care, professionalism, dedication and extra hours many staff put in to ensure our children have a memorable school year in class and extra activities. It really is appreciated.

Prepared by Maria McKinney, Chair, St Fillan’s Nursery and Primary Parent Council.  26th May 2025.


